PICKLEBALL BOARD MEETING NOTES    AUGUST 16, 2021

Attendees: Rich Loose, Greg Krier, David O’Bryan, Jane Jakubec, Jim Cooney, Marjo Peters, Lisa Penton

Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes
The July 2021 minutes were approved as submitted

Treasurer’s Report:
Report given by Jane Jakubec. We have $1,193.62 in the regular share account. $8,593.09 in the checking account. Our total balance is $9,786.71. A check in the amount of $5,000 has been submitted to the City for payment on our outstanding bill of $25,000 with them for construction of the pickleball courts. Discussion was had regarding the situation of us owing this or would the city pay this and forgive our amount. It was decided that Jim and David would meet with Tyler to discuss the amount to pay back or forgiveness of our part.  We do not have the money to pay back the city. Due to COVID we have not been able to fundraise.

Amazon Smile- if ordering on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile, look up our organization and choose our organization to receive donations from your orders.

Pickleball Central does this as well.

Membership Count: 
Report was given by Marjo Peters. We currently have 160 paying members. 

Club Tournament Update:
Tournament is members only. Flyers are ready. Dave will put the sign up information on both the website and SignUpGenius. Information for the tournament will also be put on Facebook. Dave will talk with the City to reserve the courts for all day Saturday, September 25th. Greg looked at the balls we had for a previous tournament and said they were not in good shape. He will ask PB Central for a donation of balls. Greg and Jane will meet again to finalize tournament needs.



Security Incidents:
The shed was broken into again. This is the 3rd break in. Police were contacted. Nothing was noted to be taken. The door and hinges were repaired and reinforced with metal hinges. The security light had been installed. Discussion was had regarding the location of the shed, whether it is better inside the courts or outside the courts. It was decided that if we have another break in, we will move the storage shed outside the courts. 

Tuesday, August 24th, 6pm will be a training session to learn how to use the ball machine.

PB Clinic:
Jim reported that he received support from the group he plays with to stay after a Saturday play day and help with a PB Clinic. 
Date decided is Saturday, September 18th at 12:30pm. We will advertise in the paper, Facebook and email for this free event. Jim will organize with the City and to reserve the courts. 


No further items were discussed. Meeting was adjourned. 

